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OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):
“Soft Matter in and out of Equilibrium” Gordon Research Conference is one of the most important events in the world of soft matter physics. It highlights the frontiers of soft and condensed matter physics and embraces the diversity of fields including such biologically inspired topics as active matter and active gels. The conference was held at Colby Sayer College (New London, USA). It lasted a week and involved different formats, including talks and poster sessions. So from the talks, I have learned about the most recent developments in the field; while during the poster session, I was able to present my work.
My poster was devoted to my PhD project bridging current developments in the field of active matter and such up-to-date problem as behaviour of intracellular cytoskeleton. In particular, I introduced a theoretical model to describe pattern formation in microtubule-molecular motor and offered a minimal model for the spindle formation.
This conference gave me the unique opportunity to share my results with the international scientific community, get important feedback and build informal networks with competent experts from different fields. It significantly expanded my understanding of the active matter and provided me with a proper introduction to the related disciplines.
The most important outcome for me was fruitful discussions with people addressing the same problem from different positions. For me, it was a priceless experience to compare my theoretically obtained solutions with the real patterns observed experimentally in vitro. I suppose that my explanations, in turn, were helpful for the experimentalists. I also received useful feedback on my model from theoreticians using alternative approaches. All together these people have inspired me and provided a huge impact on my work.
Such international events as Gordon Research Conference play important role uniting people from scientific society. It was a pleasure for me to be a part of it, and I am grateful for the funds provided by the James Rennie Bequest without which it would be impossible.
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